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Meeting: January 19, 2021, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Carol Caputo - Video
Sharon Chang - Video
Melissa Grow - Video

Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand - Video
Members Absent, Excused:
Clayton Austin – Treasurer

Molly Grimsley

Members Absent, Unexcused:
Kelly Herman

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Guests:

None
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
Approval of Minutes for December 2020 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Update – Pat Hussey, Chair (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Pat H Clayton summarized the budget status in Clayton’s absence.
- Pat H announced that Roy Burgess, CPA, is retiring and will no longer be able to prepare our taxes (pro bono).  Pat H asked the commissioners for suggestions of how to acknowledge his service to the commission.  It was suggested to present Roy this year’s Mason Award.  Pat G will ask Jeff Seffens for some details about Roy’s service, e.g., dates.

Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Megan provided upcoming dates for the OTHPS, and encouraged the commissioners to attend sessions of this year’s ArtWorks VA.

Business Update – Pat Hussey
· ArtScreen – Steve Latourette
· Steve said the January meeting was cancelled because the January event was cancelled.  He hopes to meet in March and to hold the March or April events outside, with PRAB’s assistance.
· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang
· Sharon said with Deb resigning from the COA, this committee needs at least one additional member.
· Sharon said they are trying to put out the call for competitors for this year’s competition.  She hopes to post the flyer and application form on Facebook this week.
· Performances, Events and Venues Committee – Melissa Grow (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Carol asked why a discussion of the OTH piano refurbishment/replacements needs is in the committee report.  Megan said it isn’t clear if the piano is owned by the COA or the City.  Follow up will be needed on this item.

· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo (included in the read-ahead packet)

· Carol proposed the motion stated in the committee report.  Discussion followed.  Pat G doesn’t want the event to be a contest and she asked what the budget is.  Megan said she is waiting to see the level of support she’ll be able to obtain before developing a budget.  Pat H said she won’t consider the motion as stated without knowing the budget and proposed splitting the motion into 2 motions.  Megan said she needs to know by February 5 if the COA will be a co-sponsor and said sponsorship can consist of time and/or funds.  Pat H said we need more details about sponsorship terms and budget.  Melissa asked if PRAB will match our funds; Megan said she’ll check with PRAB.

- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the original motion as revised to read, “we agree in principle to Megan’s Spotlight on the Arts – Neighborhood Art Celebration, and to agree to elicit participation in the event.”
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to provide funding at a level that will be determined at a future COA meeting.
Action: Megan will ask PRAB if they will provide matching funds for this event.
Action: Megan will provide the COA details about sponsorship terms and budget.

· Arts Awards and Recognition Working Group – Mary Lechter
· Mary reminded the commissioners that last year’s awards ceremony was cancelled, therefore this year we’ll present both the 2020 and 2021 awards.  She suggested having the ceremony at the May 7 OTHPS event, and to include the Language Arts 123 award as well.  It was agreed that Mary will proceed with planning the event.  
· Governance Update and Next Steps – Pat Hussey (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat H said we need to recruit more commissioners, in particular to handle fund-raising and development.  She would also like to have a Foundation website developed.  Steve confirmed that our vacancies are listed in City Scene.  Pat H suggested also listing them on our Facebook page.
· Pat H hopes to have the governance handbook to us for review in the next week or so.
· CFBA Report – Ruth Bandler (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Ruth discussed the Virtual Holiday Concert that the large and small ensembles recorded for the holidays.
· Arts Group Representative (GMU) – Mary Lechter
· Mary said this area has been renamed “Arts Group Representative” to be more inclusive than “GMU Representative.”  She will reach out to our grants recipients for information and updates.  Megan said we’re already trying to post their events on our Facebook page.
· PRAB Report – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat G summarized her report.
New/Old Business

· Commissioner Vacancy Information – Pat Hussey (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat H asked the commissioners to recruit new members.  We have 4 vacancies; 1 is the business member.  Megan said the City Council reviewed some new candidates last week but has not made any new appointments yet.  Pat H suggested we put a recruitment announcement on our Facebook page.
Action: Pat H asked that we put a recruitment announcement on our Facebook page.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 pm.
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